45 Years - cont'd from page 11 .....

the Catholic Women's League. Mrs. A. LeBlanc, a former member, now residing in Ottawa, was also honoured with a Scroll for 25 years in the C. W.L. Father A. Greengrass made the presentation to Mrs. Cavanaugh, congratulating her on her worthy endeavours during the past 45 years. Mrs. D. Plourde accepted the Scroll on behalf of Mrs. LeBlanc.

The meeting was adjourned, with the singing of Holy God We Praise Thy Name and O Canada.

Mrs. Rita McBride and her committee served lunch.

Mr. Peter Barz was the guest speaker for the evening, showing magnificent slides of life and cultural aspects of Mexico, and the architecture, flowers and scenery were truly a delightful treat. Mrs. A. Chepelsky thanked Mr. Barz for a most entertaining tour of Mexico.

Photo below - by M. Lundberg - Rev. Greengrass presents Scroll to Mrs. Cavanaugh and Mrs. Plourde accepts on behalf of Mrs. LeBlanc.



## RECREATION NEWS

## 1972 MEMBERSHIP DISCS - PICK YOURS UP NOW

The 1972 membership discs are slow in being picked up by members in the Terrace Bay Recreation Association. All members (particularly children) are reminded that discs must be shown to participate in certain functions free of charge. Why not drop down to the Recreation Office to pick up your discs?

## SEWING COURSE

The second session of the sewing course which is being conducted by Mrs. Margaret McKague will be held on Tuesday, January 25th, at 8:00 p.m. in

the High School.

This sewing course will run for four consecutive weeks, ending on Tuesday, February 8th. Those taking the course should plan on attending their session at 8:00 p.m. SHARP.

### SELF-IMPROVEMENT COURSE POSTPONED

The Recreation Office experienced numerous problems in attempting to sponsor a Self-Improvement Course for the 70 girls that registered back in October. When final proposals were received by the Recreation Office from the various modelling agencies, a special meeting was held with all those who registered. Results of the meeting indicated that a great percentage of those who had registered for the course were now committed to other winter activities such as figure skating, badminton, etc.

Rather than cancel the Self-Improvement Course because of the low registration number, the Recreation Office has now made arrangements to hold the course during the latter part of April and early part of May. All conditions concerning the course remain the same and all those who originally registered for the course will be contacted by the Recreation Office during mid March to determine if they are still interested in taking the course.

For further information, contact the Recreation Office at 3542.

#### JUNIOR BASKETBALL PROGRAMME

All those who registered for the Junior Basketball programme which was sponsored by the Terrace Bay Recreation Department last fall and winter should note that this programme will resume this coming Saturday, January 22nd, from 10:00 a.m. to 12 noon. Everyone taking part in this programme should be at the High School at 10:00 a.m. for this Saturday only. All registrants will be informed of the registration fee in order to continue in this programme.

# ANYONE INTERESTED IN TAKING AN UPHOLSTERY COURSE?

The Recreation Office is now accepting names of anyone interested in taking an Upholstery course. The course will be limited to ten people and will be held on afternoons from 1:00 to 4:00 p.m. any weekday which is preferred by the registrants.

If sufficient people register for this course, arrangements will be made to commence the course as early as possible. Call the Recreation Office at 3542 to register.

cont'd page 13.....